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Ms. Christa Colouzis 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
Northwest Regional Office 
15700 Dayton Ave. N., 
Shoreline, WA 98133 
 

Date: July 24, 2025 
Our Ref: 30249148 
Subject: Cleanup Progress Report, First and Second Quarters 2025 
 Univar Solutions USA, Inc.  
 8201 South 212th Street, Kent, Washington 
 Agreed Order No. DE 5988 
 

Dear Ms. Colouzis 
 

Arcadis has prepared this Cleanup Progress Report on behalf of Univar Solutions USA, LLC (Univar Solutions) to 
summarize site remediation activities performed at the Univar Solutions facility located at 8201 South 212th Street 
in Kent, Washington (site). This progress report covers the period from January 1 through June 30, 2025 
(reporting period). 

This report is being submitted pursuant to the requirements of Agreed Order No. DE 5988 (AO) between Univar 
Solutions (formerly Univar USA, Inc.) and the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology), effective 
November 20, 2008. Pursuant to Task 4, Exhibit B of the AO, this report includes: 

1. Work conducted pursuant to the AO during the reporting period; 
2. Any problems that occurred or deviations from the work plans and how they were solved; 
3. Changes in personnel; 
4. A summary of significant findings; 
5. A summary of contacts with agencies and community groups; and  
6. Work projected to occur in the upcoming two quarters. 

1. Work Performed During the Reporting Period  

The work performed during the reporting period included: 

 Submittal of the Cleanup Progress Report covering the Third and Fourth Quarters of 2024 in January 2025; 

 Submittal of the 2024 Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report in February 2025; and,  

 Completion of semi-annual groundwater monitoring in April 2025. 

2. Occurrence of Problems or Deviations from the Work 

There were no deviations from planned work during the reporting period.  
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3. Changes in Personnel  

There were no changes in project personnel during the reporting period. 

4. Summary of Significant Findings 

There were no significant findings during the reporting period. 

5. Contacts with Agencies and Community Groups 

As noted above, the Semi-Annual Report for the second half of 2024 was submitted on January 23, 2025. The 
Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report was submitted on February 28, 2025. Ecology acknowledged receipt on 
February 28, 2025. Ecology provided comments on the CUL Technical Memorandum on February 7, 2025.  

6. Work Planned for the Next Reporting Period (Third and 
Fourth Quarters of 2025) 

 Validate and tabulate second quarter 2025 semi-annual groundwater sampling data in preparation for the 
2025 Annual Monitoring Report; 

 Conduct the second semi-annual groundwater monitoring event in the fourth quarter 2025; and 

 Complete annual CAP inspection. 
 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Melissa Caldwell at Melissa.Caldwell@arcadis.com 
or (503) 785-9381 or Michelle Stayrook at Univar Solutions at (614) 477-6376. 

Sincerely, 
Arcadis U.S., Inc. 
 

 

 

Melissa Caldwell 
Project Manager 
 

Email: Melissa.Caldwell@arcadis.com 
Direct Line: (503) 785-9381 
 

CC. Michelle Stayrook, Remediation Manager (Univar Solutions) 
 Greg Ferrell, Branch Operations Manager (Univar Solutions) 
  


